March 27, 2017
Dear Families,

In Spanish we have been focusing on art being used as a form of social commentary in -Spanish-speaking countries.  In the next few weeks, the eighth graders will be watching a documentary based on an event in Chile. Due to the nature of the documentary, I want to inform you of its content and request permission for your son/daughter to watch it.  

“Threads of Hope” is a documentary based on three Chilean women whose loved ones “disappeared” during the 1973 coup that overthrew the Allende government. As a form of protest, these women began to make arpilleras, appliqué tapestries, depicting how the Pinochet government kidnapped, tortured, and in thousands of cases, killed political opponents. These tapestries were then smuggled out of Chile and sold. The money raised through the sale of the arpilleras was then returned to impoverished Chilean families.
While this documentary focuses on the social contexts and the art, they do show some graphic images of brutality, torture and death. These images are not dramatizations and they are difficult to watch. After very careful thought and discussion, the eighth grade Spanish teachers decided to show the film in its entirety, followed by some carefully guided discussion related to the film.  Before we watch the documentary we will have class activities so that the students can put the films into perspective.  Furthermore, the film ties into the end-of-the-year project which involves the students creating their own arpilleras.
I respect the fact that not all families will feel comfortable having their child watch the documentary.  For any student who will not be watching the film an alternative reading assignment will be provided.  

Please indicate at the bottom of this letter whether your son/daughter has permission to watch the film and have him/her return the form to me on Thursday, March 30, 2017.  If you have any questions or concerns, or if you would like to preview the film before you make your decision, please contact us at leslie.lazar@bosqueschool.org or daniel.abeyta@bosqueschool.org 
Sincerely,

Leslie LaZar and Daniel Abeyta
Bosque School Spanish

******************************************************************************

My son / daughter _________________________________   may  /  may not  (please circle one)




           (print name)
watch the film, “Threads of Hope”.  I understand if my child will not be watching the video, he/she will be given an alternative reading assignment.









______________________________









Parent/guardian signature
